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Dear Parents/Carers, 

It has been another very busy half term and we hope that you enjoy    

reading about all of the activities that have been happening at St. 

Michael’s. 

One of the most impactful events was the visit of Bishop Samuel from 

Yambio in Sudan. He held an inspirational act of worship where he told the 

school about his life growing up in Sudan and the differences between  

education in his country and ours. 

We found out that in the Sudan, schools have an average of around 120-

150 pupils in each class. There are very few teachers in Sudan as pay is 

around £2 a day and educated people choose other professions. Most 

classes are taught by older brothers and sisters. He encouraged staff and 

pupils to be grateful for what they have and not take their education for 

granted. 

He told the pupils that most of the pupils in schools he visits have very 

little equipment to use in lessons. If they are lucky enough to have a    

pencil, they often snap in half so that they can share it. We wanted to send 

Bishop Samuel back with some things that might help the pupils in his 

home country and we were once again blown away by the generosity 

shown by our pupils who gave him two full bags of pens, pencils and   

other items to take back with our love. 

It was a very good reminder of what we have and certainly made me reflect 

on my life and what we have as a school to be so thankful for. I hope that 

pupils found similar inspiration from his visit. 

Have a lovely half term. 

Best wishes,  

Mr Ayling 



Huge congratulations to the 

Year 7 Football B team who 

thrashed Allenbourn 7-1 in 

a friendly fixture in January. 

All of the team played well 

together and created lots of 

opportunities to score, with 

a couple of goals each for 

Jake W and Teddy H. It was 

a great effort from all       

involved, well done Year 7! 

Athletics Success! 

We were delighted that our Year 6 indoor athletics team     

recently won the East Dorset championships and will 

now proceed to represent East Dorset in the county 

round of the national championships. The champion-

ship came down to a very tight finish between us and 

Allenbourn Middle School with our team just edging 

ahead to take our first title in 5 years. A great job by all 

involved! 

 

The netball season is in 

full swing with Leagues 

and Tournaments having 

commenced start ing      

with Years 5-7.  The                            

commitment and effort 

has been outstanding both 

in practice and across all 

fixtures.  We are looking 

forward to start ing 

the Year 8 fixtures after 

half term and putting all 

our skills we have learnt 

into practice hopefully 

with successful results. 

Well done all.  

Our Year 8 netball team 

recent ly part icipated         

in the PEDSSA netball                        

tournament, coming 4th   

in their group with         

convincing wins over West 

Moors Middle, Purbeck   

Upper  S choo l  and         

Ferndown Middle. The    

pupils represented them-

selves really well in a 

tough group with two of 

the finalists. Well done. 

of our pupils do an after 

school sports club. 

Spring Term Sports Clubs 

Monday Triathlon (paid), Girls Football, Handball 

Tuesday Parkour, Year 7/8 Girls Rugby, Swimming 

(by invite only) 

Wednesday Year 8 Inter-House, Year 7 Football, Year 

5/6 Netball 

Thursday Year 7/8 Netball, Year 5/6 Football 

Friday Year 5/6 Rugby, Year 7/8 Rugby, Boxing 

We have a wide range of extra-curricular clubs taking 

place this term including two new clubs, triathlon and 

boxing. We encourage all pupils to get involved in a 

sports club and the offer changes each term. If you are 

interested in taking up one of these clubs, please    

contact the school office to check for places. 



Year 5 Year 6 Year 7 Year 8 

Eva-Bella J Finley W Evie P Molly A 

Bethany P Iris D Leah J Matilda C 

Oliver S Zach J Jacob B Dylan C 

Rhys B  Jake W Lily Mac N 

  Karla La R Patrick T 

  Joseph D  

  Jacob H  

  Calvin C  

    

Every Friday, two pupils from each year group 

are selected to go and see Mr Ayling to          

receive praise and a reward for their hard 

work. All the pupils below have been                         

selected since the last newsletter. 

St. Michael’s will be       

celebrating World Book 

Day on Wednesday 6th 

March (a day earlier than 

the official day). The move 

to a day earlier is because 

there are very few English 

lessons on the national 

date (Thursday 7th March). 

Full details of the events 

and activities will be sent 

out after half-term but we       

encourage costumes, so 

get thinking!! 

Continued…. 

We have had a lot of success in recent football       

tournaments and below are some of the results. 

• The Year 6 boys team lost in the quarter finals of 

the county cup to Emmanuel to a last-minute goal 

in additional extra time. 

• The Year 8 boys lost in the quarter finals of the 

County Cup to The Bishop of Winchester Academy 

in a very close game that went to a penalty       

shoot-out. 

• The Year 7 and Year 8 girls are through to the 

next rounds of the county cup with wins over      

Allenbourn Middle and Glenmoor respectively. 

• The Year 6 girls team have their regional round-

robin tournament on the English Schools Football 

Association primary cup in Bristol on Saturday 

16th March. We wish them the best of luck. 



We have been extremely lucky during this half term to be given the opportunity for two 

Bishops, one from Salisbury and the other from Sudan, to visit St. Michael’s and talk 

about their work and Christian mission.  

Bishop Stephen visited on Tuesday 30th 

January and simply being in his presence 

had a peaceful effect on many of the 

school community.  He explained what 

his bishop duties involve and brought 

with him his crozier, mitre and his       

episcopal ring.  He spoke about the      

importance of us all being uniquely made 

in God’s image and the fact that it is 

what’s inside that counts.  He inspired us 

to go out into the world and be more like 

Jesus through our actions, speaking out 

against the injustices in the world and 

doing what we can to help others. Bishop 

Stephen reminded us about the power of 

prayer and what we can accomplish when 

we all work together.  

On Friday we were absolutely inspired 

by Bishop Samuel who visited from 

South Sudan; we listened eagerly to 

what life is like where he lives.  We 

asked everyone to bring in an item of 

stationery that they would be happy to 

donate to Bishop Samuel's local school 

where he told us they have to break a 

pencil in half to share it, or take turns 

in using stationery. He was over-

whelmed by the amount of stationery 

that we donated.  He reminded us not 

to take things for granted, to make the 

most of the opportunities that we have, 

to learn well and become responsible 

leaders.  Bishop Samuel then spent 

some time with a group of pupils who 

were keen to ask him more             

questions.  He had some great stories 

to share, which the pupils will enjoy  

relaying to their peers.  We hope to   

establish a close link with Bishop    

Samuel’s local school… watch this 

space!   



Our ‘Your Health Matters’ days are days when whole year groups come off 

timetable and look at a particular PSHCE issue in more depth. Our most      

recent day was held in January and details of the events can be found below. 

Recycling Materials Day 

Year 6 used the day to look at activities 

based around how we can better care 

for our planet and reduce the amount 

we throw away by recycling. Part of 

their day was to use recycled materials 

to create a model of something whilst 

in another activity they used the          

recycled materials to create a response 

to the theme for collective worship. 

Wellbeing Day 

Pupils in Year 5 spent the day looking 

at various ways that you can keep    

yourself well, whether mentally,       

physically or emotionally. They did 

some activities such as mindful       

movement, mindful art, used our      

outside areas to do Forest School type 

activities such as using fire and drums. 

They also looked how a person have 

differing emotions and how to help 

themselves feel calmer when anxious. 



Democracy Day 

Pupils in Year 8 had a day looking the 

political processes that exist in our 

country and the different political     

parties that take part in elections. Pu-

pils then had to create their own politi-

cal party, run a campaign and have 

elections to vote on who the year group 

thought did the best job in selecting 

and presenting their ideas. Well done 

to the Red Bull Revolution Party who 

were elected and for Brooke Harrald in 

being voted our new Prime Minster. 

Wellbeing Day 

Year 7 had a day focusing on careers 

and looking at what they may be        

interested in as a future career. The 

main event of the day was pupils       

having a chance to meet a range of 

professionals who told them about 

their jobs and the routes they took in 

education and training to arrive at that 

career. A huge thank to the parents, 

staff and our local vicar Suzanne for 

giving up their time to make this event 

such a big success. Pupils also had 

time to look at budgets and how finan-

cial packages such as mortgages work. 

A big thank you to all of the staff for their efforts in staging this day. 



Here are the final house point totals for the year.  Pupils earn ‘ePraise’ points and these 

are added together to make their house point totals. 

 

26,151 25,047 25,597 25,881 

 

 

You can check your child’s ePraise points total by going to www.epraise.co.uk and logging into 

the parents page. 

These are the five students with the most house points in each house -  well done! 

Oliver H (272)  Eva-Bella J (277)  Oliver S (260)  Charlotte F (288) 

Annie B (261)  Freddie H (277)  Edward F (255)  Heidi C (270) 

Lily S (256)  Mpho M (261)  Roseanna L (250)  Constance H (256) 

Rachel K (256)  Alexander B (236)  Oscar M (250)  Hetty R (251) 

Freya W (255)  Alyssa C (230)  Olivia A (245)  Felicity B (246) 

 We are very sad to be saying goodbye to one 

of our teaching assistants, Mrs Oldham, who 

will be leaving the school shortly after half 

term. She is taking up a new position with 

Beaucroft School and we want to wish her the 

very best for the future. 

We are delighted to welcome a number of new 

staff to the school. Miss Joyce will be joining 

the school as a teaching assistant and work-

ing in classes across the whole school whilst 

Mr Barham has joined us as a supply teacher 

and is working with class 5S during Mr 

Smart’s absence. We extend a warm welcome 

to them both. 

Lastly, we are sad to say goodbye to Mrs      

Cummins who has been working with class 

5M following the departure of Mr Montecute. 

We thank her for all of her hard work and wish 

her all the best for her new job. 

The dates for the Year 6 SATS tests 

are: 

M o n d a y  1 3  M a y — S p e l l i n g ,                       

Punctuation and Grammar 

Tuesday 14 May—Reading Paper 

W e d n e s d a y  1 5  M a y — M at h s                      

Arithmetic and Maths Reasoning 

Thursday 16 May—Maths Reasoning  

Please try to avoid any planned       

absences during this week, especially 

if your child is in Year 6. 

http://www.epraise.co.uk


Year 5 Year 6 Year 7 Year 8 

Lydie S Fahren A Joshua B Freddie D 

Esme W Cassius N Delilah G Archie S 

Annabelle B Amelia B Harry R Samuel S 

Alfie H Alfie C Dougie W Brigit N 

Oscar M Charlie S Matilda P  

Ronnie S  Sidney B  

Jesse M  Bethany T  

Jess L  Ted W  

Roseanna L    

Sophia H    

Every Friday, two pupils from each year group 

are selected to go and see Mr Ayling to          

receive praise and a reward for their hard 

work. All the pupils below have been                         

selected since the last newsletter. 

Staff are finding that we are increasingly needing to 

have conversations with girls, particularly in Years 7 

and 8, regarding the length of their skirts. The vast     

majority of these are due to skirts being rolled-up and 

not worn as intended. 

The school has a very clear uniform policy and this 

states that ‘Skirts are to be worn without being altered 

or rolled up and should finish just above or on the knee 

(suitable to sit on a floor or stool or for light physical 

activity)’. 

Pupils who repeatably choose not to follow this rule will 

be treated as being defiant and sanctioned accordingly 

in line with our school policy for poor behaviour. 

The uniform policy applies to all pupils and, by coming 

to this school, pupils are expected to follow it. We      

appreciate your support in backing up the school when 

sanctions are issued and for ensuring that your child 

arrives at school each morning dressed appropriately.  



Jamie is a pupils in year 7 with a special talent for Motocross.  

He is currently involved in the Arenacross UK tour travelling 

all over the country to compete. He had a fantastic first round 

at the Manchester Arena, coming 1st overall, and is building 

towards an appearance at Wembley later this month. He is 

drawing the attention of some of the big names in Motocross 

and we all wish him continued success. If you want to see  

Jamie in action, look for his interview on YouTube ‘Catching 

Up with Jamie Currie—Birmingham Arenacross DR7’. 

 

St. Michael’s Middle School presents 

Layard Theatre, Canford School 

Tuesday 26th March 2024 

Wednesday 27th March 2024 

Thursday 28th March 2024        

Tickets on sale soon! 

 

Jamie Currie 



Monday 12th February  Half Term starts 

Friday 17th February  Half Term ends 

Monday 19th February  INSET Day (school closed to pupils) 

Tuesday 27th February  School Choir Performing at Hayeswood and 

Colehill First Schools 

Tuesday 27th February Subject based parents evening (in school) 

Friday 8th March Year 8 Apprenticeship Awareness Assembly  

Monday 11th March—        

Friday 15th March 

Year 5 Easter Experience at Wimborne Minster 

(one class each day) 

Wednesday 13th March Subject based parents evening (online) 

Monday 25th March All day Peter Pan rehearsal at Layard Theatre 

Tuesday 26th March Peter Pan Performance Night 1 

Wednesday 27th March Peter Pan Performance Night 2 

Thursday 28th March Peter Pan Performance Night 3 

Thursday 28th March  INSET Day (school closed to pupils) 

Friday 29th March Easter Holidays start 

Monday 15th April Pupils return to school 

Tuesday 23rd April  Year 8 Visit to Bournemouth University  

Wednesday 24th April  Year 8 Visit to Bournemouth University  

Wednesday 8th May Year 8 Trip to Paultons Park 

Thursday 9th May Year 8 Chelsea's Choice PSHCE Production 

Monday 13th May—

Thursday 16th May 

Year 6 SATS Week (See the order in the main 

newsletter) 

Monday 13th May—         

Friday 17th May 

Year 7 Holme Park Residential Visit / Activity 

Week for Year 7 in school 

Monday 27th May Half Term starts 

Friday 31st May Half Term Ends 

  








